


10 Years!


As the Auxiliary enters its 9th year of existence and the cadet program turns 22, the NEWSLETTER begins its 10th year of service!  It’s hard to believe it’s been that long in that it seems just like yesterday we printed the first one.   This also reminds me that the department itself completes 50 years of service next year!  We’ve come a long way since the days of one small firehouse and a handful of dedicated volunteers.

Apparatus Issues

Engine 53 is still waiting to hit the assembly line but is still expected to be built in about 270 days.  We’ll hopefully know more next month but is still expected to arrive sometime in July.

Station Issues

The sewer project at Station 51 is still moving forward.  As soon as all parties sign the contract, and the weather cooperates, we will finally begin work on the project.

The roof is finally on Station 53!  Now that the roof is complete, work can continue on the interior.  Drywall is expected to begin next week as soon as the building dries out.  We’re still looking at April/May for completion provided no unforeseen problems.

The piers are now all installed under the South bay wall at Station 52.  The company doing the installation is awaiting good weather in order to pour the last piece of concrete and complete the project.  Until then, use caution while outside the Southside of the building.  Also, Carter Plumbing will repair the leak in the South bay floor drain as soon as the weather breaks as well.

Training Issues

Due to the temporary hold-off of Firehouse 5.0 (see the article later in the newsletter) our schedule computer training has been put on hold.  As soon as we make the switch we will re-schedule the training.

The next recruit class for part-time employees begins next month.  Anyone interested in helping out should see Lieutenant Alford.

When an apparatus leaves the scene, it shall be marked “in-service” unless out for mechanical reasons.  It should never be marked out for personnel reasons.  Same holds true for stations.  They are never “closed”, only lacking manpower.

General Operations

The new computer system is finally up and running in its entirety.  All of the non “operator error” problems with the system have been worked out.  The only remaining issue is with the towers between the two stations.  We are in the process of switching out the omni directional antenna at Station 51 with a “directional” type similar to that at Station 52.  This should cut down on the amount of “foreign signal” and therefore speed up our network.

We must continue to recruit new employees, as we will continue to conduct processes until we have met our staffing agenda.  Currently, we are gearing up for the opening of Station 53 and are still short of the predicted number of available employees.

Speaking of staffing, see the memo at each station regarding quasi full-time, part-time spots on the schedule.  It was decided at a recent senior staff meeting that we would fill all but one spot at each station with one of these “shift” personnel.  The shifts available are for both 12 or 24 hours.  If you are interested, see the memo and sign up.  The remaining spots will be filled with “float” personnel that can’t commit to a regular spot.

Congratulations to Lieutenant Joe Settles for becoming the Fire District’s 8th full-time employee!  Joe successfully completed the full-time hiring process last month as is expected to begin around the first of February.  He will be assigned to C-shift, Station 51.

The 800MHz project is still in the works.  No new news this month other than the new numbering system takes effect on February 1st.  See the memo at each station regarding how this affects our department.

This year’s awards banquet will be Saturday January 27th, 2001 (B-shift) at Valle Vista.  Dinner will begin at 7pm.  The award ceremony is scheduled to start around 8pm.

The Smith Valley and Morgantown Road project is still underway. The plan includes the straightening out of the intersection plus new turn lanes and traffic signal.  The road will be closed from time to time so listen for dispatch information and check daily postings.

Peterman Road North of the railroad tracks is still closed until further notice for bridge replacement.  The project is scheduled for completion around March 1st.  It has been delayed due to the bad weather.  You CAN still access the trailer park from the South entrance.

If you have had any changes to your marital status or family position over the past year, now is the time to make changes to your W-4 form for this year.  See Kim in the office for a form.

W2 forms should be out soon, definitely by the end of the month.  This is good time to review it and if the department is not taking enough out, make the necessary changes.  You can do this through Kim in the office.

Please check your hourly rate to be sure it is correct.  You can check it against the policy manual for accuracy.

Remember it is the department’s policy to have someone from the department at every scene even if disregarded.  The apparatus shall continue either emergent or non-emergent depending on information given by dispatch.

Effective on January 1st, the department is no longer submitting insurance claims for personal items lost or stolen on station.  If you bring a personal item to the station, it is under your responsibility.  

Effective immediately, I will be taking charge over all building maintenance issues.  Lt Alford and Lt Skipper will maintain daily operations of their respective stations, however I will be overseeing those operations from here on out taking over for Chief Dutton.  This holds true for any long term or physical changes to structures.  Both Lt Alford and Lt Skipper have been forming “wish” lists for their buildings after Station 53 opens.  We will be putting a budget together and making these decisions once all the plans and information has been compiled.  If you have any ideas and haven’t yet submitted them, see either myself or Lt Alford or Lt Skipper.

Doug Lady is no longer with our agency.  Congratulations to Firefighter Tony Rizzi for being promoted to a Compensated position.  His unit number will be 37.

Chief Dutton is working on the “Year End Report” to all of the employees of the department.  Look for it in the next week or so.

We’ve had several fires lately involving many off-duty personnel.  A word of gratitude goes out to all of those involved, both on-duty and off, cadets, associates, and auxiliary, for being able to work effectively together.  We have received many words of praise for the hard work and dedication by our people and it does not go unnoticed.  Keep up the good work!

The Employee of the Quarter for the fourth quarter of 2000 has been chosen, but is to be kept secret until the awards ceremony.  

Firefighter’s Corner

(A place for personal items)

I am out of the computer business!   What started as a hobby many years ago has turned into a nightmare insofar as being a technical resource for many people.  I appreciate the confidence but must quietly duck out of the business as the number of friends with computers (and computer problems) has dramatically increased.  With maintaining the department’s system being a full-time job in itself, I have found less and less time for everything else outside the department.  I appreciate your cooperation.

Did you know……..
· If a statue in the park of a person on a horse has both front legs in the air, the person died in battle;  if the horse has one front leg in the air, the person died as a result of wounds received in battle; if the horse has all four legs on the ground, the person died of natural causes.

· Clans of long ago that wanted to get rid of their unwanted people without killing them would burn their houses down – hence the expression “to get fired”.

Did you Notice?

· That Walgreen’s has two walls completed at its new site South of the Amoco station on 135?

· The new fire station being built at Mullinex and Smith Valley?

Birthdays

January, 2001

01/05  -  Jayson Combs

01/06  -  Scott Alexander

01/08  -  Mike Shoemaker

01/28  -  Brian McRoberts

01/29  -  Jeff Campbell

01/30  -  Amanda Sodrel

February, 2001

02/04  -  Mike Dutton

02/06  -  Angie Kerry

02/09  -  Kim Clawson

02/10  -  Jason Tibbetts

02/13  -  Eric Brown

02/16  -  Gary Borden

02/26  -  Jeff Wilson

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month (or two) – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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